
 On page four of 

this edition you will 

find a page of infor-

mation about the new 

Catalina Community 

Services Building. 

The schedule has had 

some setbacks due to 

all the rain in Febru-

ary and early March. 

But we have been 

assured if the weather 

cooperates that build-

ers will meet the June 

1st deadline for building occupancy. 
 
Most folks think that once the 

construction has been completed the 

work has been finished. Not so fast 

my friends! While the construction 

has been going on hot and heavy,  

Al Trice, a member of the Board of 

Directors has been working hand in 

hand with our volunteers and staff  

to supply the building with proper 

furniture, a state of the art phone  

and computer system, new racks for 

the expansion of the Clothing Bank 

Program. As well as up to date re-

frigerators and freezers, hand trucks, 

pallet jacks, industrial scales, and 

many, many more items that are 

needed. The staff and volunteers 

will open the doors to the new build-

ing that is fully stocked and ready to 

assist people in need of food assis-

tance, decent clothing or other ser-

vices. 
 
We are able to fill this new 

building because of the generosity 

and caring of our local donors.  Cat-

alina Community Services donors 

have always been supportive and 

caring people - people who give of 

their time and talent to make Catali-

na a better place to live. 

More Than Building A New Home  
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Best Buy 
11855 N. Oracle Road 

Is hosting a 
 

Radio Remote from 

11am to 1:30pm  
featuring 

Clear Channelôs 

K-HIT 107.5 
and a Food Drive 

to benefit C.C.S. 
Saturday, May 1st 

 
Donate Five (5)  

non-perishable food 

items and receive 

$5.00 dollars off your 

ride all day wristband 

at the ñCity of Funò 

and CCSôs Count 

Down to Summer 

Carnivalé 
 

See Ad On Page 3 

 
If you received this newsletter via the 

mail you will be getting a postcard from 

Catalina Community Services some time 

late in May - This will be your invitation to 

attend our open house ceremony. We hope 

the you can take the time to visit us in our 

new location - see what we do every day to 

make Catalina a better place to live. 
 
Iôm sure we will have some speeches 

from local officials, a few remarks from the 

Board of Directors of Catalina Community 

Services, tours of the new facilities and of 

course refreshments to share. As you attend 

the ñOpen Houseò please consider becom-

ing a part one of Catalinaôs finest workforc-

es - the volunteers - the people who make 

this place run smoothly each day.  
 
With a bigger facility, we have the need 

to expand our volunteer work force. If you 

have 4 hours a week to share with us - we 

may have an opening for you. Catalina 

Community Services needs Food Donation 

Receivers (take food donations, weigh the 

donations, issue receipts for donations, sort 

and store donated food). We are also look-

ing for volunteer receptionists (answer 

phones, schedule transportation requests 

greet visitors, provide direction and basic 

help for our neighbors looking for food or 

clothing assistance and more).  

By: Alfred R. Skorupski, Executive Director 

Call Gillian at 825-

0009 for more infor-

mation about volunteer-



Catalina Community Services 

Helps: 

Calm the Troubled, 

Feed the Hungry, 

Care for the Seniors, 

Clothe the Needy, 

Help the Children, 

Welcome the Babies, 

And 

Respect the Goodness 

And dignity in us all... 

From The Board of 

Directors- By Aaron Franco 

Catalina Community Services 

relies on help from the communi-

ty through many different levels 

and fashions. We not only have a 

hard working Board of Directors, 

but also a vast array of volunteers 

of all types, sizes and ages that 

keep our operation going. 
  
The Board of Directors is a 

group of local individuals who 

volunteer and shoulder the task of 

overseeing the day to day opera-

tions of the organization ï defi-

nitely not an easy task. However, 

we also rely heavily on the volun-

teers to operate the many pro-

grams offered by Catalina Com-

munity Services. You always 

have the pleasure of seeing their 

smiling faces and experience their 

helping nature each day Catalina 

Community Services is 

open.  
  
This past few months 

Catalina 

Commu-

nity Ser-

vices has 

relied on 

the ex-

pertise of 

a differ-

ent kind 

of volunteer; Mike Davis.  
 

Mike is a local resident 

who has years of experi-

ence and expertise in the 

world of technology and 

computers. Mike has al-

so worked with and for 

some of the largest fortune 

500 companies in the world 

and his hourly rate of pay 

is way beyond the capabili-

ties of this organization to 

fund. 
 

As Catalina Community Services 

readies itself to move into our new 

home, Mike has made the commitment 

as a volunteer to help this organization 

move into the 21st Century in the areas 

such as computer hardware, computer 

software, an internet presence that will 

include a new web site and e-mail ca-

pacity, and much, much more. Mike 

represents another example of a person 

who cares about others and is willing 

to step up when the need presented 

itself. Catalina Community Services 

and the people we assist are better off 

because of the volunteer assistance 

from people like Mike Davis.  

  

There will be many challenges 

ahead for Catalina Community Ser-

vices, and we will need the services of 

many volunteers.  I ask you to step for-

ward and be of assistance when you 

are able. We all can make a difference 

in the lives of others ï help Catalina 

Community Services to continue to 

make that difference. 
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Catalina Community  
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Officers 

 

Aaron Franco.é...é... President 
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 609-3311 
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Thanks to our ñEasterò 

donors, the members 

of the Rotary Club of SaddleBrooke and the moms and dads who brought their chil-

dren to Catalina Community Services, the Easter Bunny was able to insure that over 

150 Catalina Children had a great afternoon. The Easter Bunny made sure each and 

every child got a book (pictured below right) to take home (thank you Rotary Club 

Members). All the children enjoyed cookies and juice, and got their faces painted 

(pictured right) the 

Catalina Community 

Services Staff and the 

staff of Arizona Youth 

Partnership insured 

that each child re-

ceived a hand made 

quilt (from the Copper 

Creek Busy Bees) and 

that each 

child re-

ceived an 

Easter Bas-

ket (above 

left) filled 

with good-

ies to take 

home.  
 
All this for 

children 

who most 

likely 

would have 

not re-

ceived a 

visit from 

the Easter 

Bunny this 

holiday 

season. 

Family Resources 

and Wellness Center 
By Elizabeth Anderson 


